
Greetings from the Honors College at Indiana State!  We have reached the mid-point of the 
semester, the masks are off, and warmer weather is knocking on the door.  
 
As we prepare to leave winter behind, we also 
congratulate our December Honors graduates, the 
largest Fall cohort to graduate with the Honors 
distinction at ISU. Among our outstanding Fall 
seniors, Sarah Acklin, Addison Leyerle, and Trinity 
Hilton were presented the Hines Memorial Medal, 
Nicole Nunez received the Daniel J. Bradley Award 
for Leadership, Scholarship and Service, and Chloe 
OõSullivan gave a thoughtful and resonant 
commencement address. Wonderful 
accomplishments, seniors - we are so proud of you!  
Congratulations also to Dr. Adeyemi Doss, voted by 
the students as the Honors Faculty of the Year for his 
ground -breaking honors seminars, GH 101: Hip Hop 
and Social Justice and GH 301: Black Masculinity. 
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On March 16, Indiana State University celebrated its fourth Give to Blue Day, the universityõs 
annual day of giving.  Whether you engaged the community as a social ambassador or have 
contributed your time, insight, and experience as a mentor, all efforts make our College strong 
and our students well -equipped to lead and achieve their dreams. Gifts to the Honors College 
in 2022 were at their highest level since the universityõs day of giving tradition began and will 
be essential in the coming year for providing advanced opportunities and preparation for 
students, such as funding for research, field study, conference presentation, and travel abroad, 
so that they are confident and ready when they step forward to attain their academic and 
professional goals. Thank you for supporting Indiana State students on Give to Blue Day.  
 
Inside this newsletter, our student writers describe some of 
their exciting activities of recent months in the College. Please 
also take note of the summaries, posters, and titles of the 
honors thesis titles submitted since the most recent newsletter; 
these represent the culminating achievement of many great 
student leaders at ISU.  As always, they have posed interesting 
and important questions with their research. I am inspired by 
the thought of their emerging contributions to a world in need 
of discerning, capable, and compassionate thinkers.     
 
Finally, the Honors College is extremely grateful for the 
collaboration of its campus and community partners, and the 
many contributions of its alumni.  Honors students represent 
the entire University, and we could not serve them without 
you. 
 
Greg Bierly 
Dean  

December 2021 Hines Memorial Medal Recipients: Sarah Acklin, Trinity Hilton, and Addison Leyerle  

December 2021 Daniel J. Bradley 
Award for Leadership, Scholarship 

and Service Recipient:: Nicole Nunez 
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TRAVEL : SUMMER  2021 RESEARCH 

This summer, PhD candidate Kathy Mudica and I set to 
travel all 503 miles of the Wabash River by foot, canoe, and 
boat to assess the water quality of the river. As far as we 
know, we are the first to travel the entire river, collecting a 
wide variety of samples to assess water quality. So far, we 
have completed 300 miles of the river and have collected 
samples at 44 sites along the way. We will complete our 
travels in the coming months.  

At each site we collect water, sediment, flood plain, 
macroinvertebrates, and mussel shells. We also record the 
pH, temperature, dissolved oxygen, dissolved solids, and 
the conductivity of the water. The water, sediment, and 
floodplain samples undergo biogeochemical analysis to 
identify heavy metals in the samples and at what 
concentrations they occur at. Macroinvertebrates, insect 
larvae with varying pollution tolerances, are used to assess 
organic pollution in water. The mussel shells provide an assessment of areas along the river still 
habitable to freshwater clams. 

We are the only people to travel the entire Wabash while collecting data, so this has garnered local 
attention. We were featured on the front page of Tribune Star paper and were invited to talk at the 
Smithsonian Water|Ways exhibit. I was also fortunate enough to present this research to legislatures at 
the Indiana Statehouse. This publicity was incredibly exciting, as we were able to share the things we 
saw along the way and express the importance of our research.  

Once water levels reached a point that boating had to stop for the winter, I began making Tik Toks of a 
stream table, showing different geological formations a river can make. While I was doing this purely 
for my own enjoyment, my Tik Toks gained traction 
online. I now have more than 20,000 followers, and several 
million views. I have been featured on ISU Today as well 
as the WTHI news. The company that makes and designs 
the stream table I use found my Tik Toks and have since 
sent me merchandise and invited me to tour their facility.   

-Katelyn Rusiniak, Biology & Chemistry  


